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Our Lady of Lourdes celebrated in the capital of Canada 

 

OTTAWA, Canada - On Saturday evening, February 11, 2023 many people joined the 

parishioners of Notre-Dame-de-Lourdes to honor their mother: the Virgin Mary.  

After the 5:00 p.m. Mass, families and friends, lanterns in hand, gathered and walked, from the 

church to the grotto. There, the Montfortian community of Ottawa, Fathers Gaétan Ouimet and 

Louis-Paul St-Laurent, Bro. Gilles Paquette and Mgr. Gilles Côté, led a moment of prayer with 

songs. Love and joy for the Mother of Jesus were visible on the faces of the many. Temperature 

was pleasant for this time of year, at 1° C. The faithful present for the celebration were 

numbered at 128. 
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